
ALLEGHENY COUNTY
HEALTH DEPARTMENT

The  ACHD  is  seeking
comments  on  the  following
draft installation permit:  U.S.
STEEL IRVIN PLANT (0050-
I009),  Camp  Hollow  Road,
West  Mifflin,  PA  15122,  to
establish NOX emissions limits
for  the Hot Strip Mill  (HSM).
There are no modifications to
the units or operations, and no
new units are being added to
the facility.
Copies  of  documents  are
open for public inspection by
request  at
aqpermits@alleghenycounty.u
s  or  412-578-8115.  Written
comments may be submitted
to the Department at 301 39th
Street, Pittsburgh, PA 15201 or
by  e-mail  at
aqpermits@alleghenycounty.u
s by the end of the day on
Monday, August 28, 2023. A
public  hearing  will  be  held
regarding  the  proposed
issuance  of  this  permit  on
Monday, August 28, 2023, at 6
pm at the Clack Health Center,
Building #7.  Persons wishing
to  present  testimony should
contact
aqpermits@alleghenycounty.u
s or 412-578-8115 at least 24
hours  in  advance  of  the
hearing.  Information  will  be
provided on the Department’s
permits  webpage  at
https://alleghenycounty.us
/AQnotices.  If  by  12  pm on
Thursday, August 24, 2023, no
person  has  expressed  in
interest  in  testifying  at  the
hearing,  the  hearing  will  be
cancelled.  If  the  hearing  is
cancelled, the Department will
provide public notice on the
webpage  or  through  the
contact  information  listed
above.


